Seaford Town Council
MINUTES of the meeting of the Golf & The View Committee held at The View at Seaford Head,
Southdown Road, Seaford, BN25 4JS on Tuesday 29 November 2016 at 7.00pm.

Present:

Councillors S Adeniji (Chairman) and A Latham (Vlce-Chzur)

Councillors D Argent, M Brown, D Burchett, I. Freeman, N Freeman, O Honeyman A Mclean and
M Wearmouth.

Mr James Corrigan - Town Clerk (Seaford Town Council)

Mr Fraser Morley - Golf Professional (Seaford Town Council)

Mr Simon Lambert - Head Greenkeeper (Seaford Town Council)

Mr Robert Macdonald — Manager, The View (Seaford Town Council)

Mr Alan Miller (Seaford Head Golf Club)

One member of the public.

G14/11/16 Apologles for Absence and Declaration of Substitute Members
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Lower and Worcester

(Councillors Argent and Wearmouth substituted respectively).

G15/11/16  Disclosure of Interests ‘
No declarations were made of discloseable pecuniary interests or 1nterests other than -
pecuniary interests as defined under the Seaford Town Council Code of Conduct and
the Localism Act 2011, in relation to matters on the agenda.

G16/11/16  Public Participation
There was no public participation.

G17/11/16 = Golf Professional’s Report
The Committee considered report 93/16.

G171 It was RESOLVED NOTE the contents of the report.

G17.2 It was RESOLVED to APPROVE the revised membership structure and
associated fees as set out at 1.2 of the report.

G173 Tt was RESOLVED to APPROVE continuing for 2017/18 with the offer to
new members of 15 months’ membership for the price of 12.

G17.4 It was RESOLVED to APPROVE offering an incentive to members of
£100 on their membership cards to be spent at The View bar for every new
Adult/Intermediate 2 member they introduce and £50 for every new
Intermediate 1/Youth or Junior (12-17) member they introduce.

G175 It was RESOLVED to APPROVE the green fee prices for 2017/18 as set
out at 1,7 of the report.

G176 It was RESOLVED to NOTE the Income and Expenditure figures to 31¢
October 2016.

G18/11/16  Head Greenkeeper’s Report
The Committee considered report 92/16 and noted the very posmve feedback on the

quality of the course it was RESOLVED to NOTE the information in the report.

G19/11/16  Restaurant & Bar Manager’s Report
The Committee considered report 94/16.

G19.1 It was RESOLVED to NOTE the contents of the report.

G19.2 It was RESOLVED to NOTE the Income and Expenditure figures to 31%
October 2016.




G20/11/16  Golf & The View Committee Draft Budget 2017-18
The Committee considered report 95/16.

Considerable discussion took place regarding the budget. The Committee was
particularly keen to ensure that the combined Golf and View budgets produce a
surplus in the next financial year and noted that the Town Clerk will be setting
managers financial performance targets.

G20.1 It was RESOLVED to NOTE the projected outturn for 2016-17.

G20.2 It was RESOLVED to RECOMMEND that the draft budget subject to
removing the purchase of new machinery and adding £5,000 to the
machinery repairs budget to Full Council for adoption.

The meeting closed at 8.53pm.
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